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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – One of our supporting parishes, St. Martin of Tours, will celebrate Scout Sunday on the 3rd at 10:00 to kick off February and another one, St. Pius X, wraps up the month celebrating Scout Sunday on February 24th at 9:00.  Troop 243 then drags its Klondike Derby sleds off to compete the weekend of the 9th.  We then choose new leadership as well as elect representatives to the Order of the Arrow.  Crew 243 hosts it’s annual pancake breakfast fundraiser at St. Barnabas’ cafeteria on the 17th.  This busy February continues on with the first flower sale orders, Merit Badge University and a celebration of achievement at or quarterly Court of Honor.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
February 6, 7:00 PM  – Patrol Meeting – Prepare for Klondike Derby

February 13, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Science, OA Elections and SPL Election – White Lightning is the Service Patrol
February 20, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Space & First flower order – Legion is the service patrol

February 27, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Quarterly Court of Honor – Service Patrol is Nuclear Patrol

Elections – Troop 243 has long been a boy led troop.  This means that while the adults do not just hang out and chat while the boys run all the meetings and make decisions, the adults try to limit themselves to providing advise.  This means that the troop needs to have various leadership positions the most important of which is the Senior Patrol Leader.  Every patrol elects a Patrol Leader and the troop overall elects the SPL.  On February 13th, Troop 243 will hold semi annual Boy leadership elections in order to elect a new SPL.  Candidates need to get in contact with Joe Lynch or Todd Early soon and be prepared to convince the troop that they are the best to lead the troop.  Much of the success of the troop lies in the hands of the SPL.  On this same evening, scouts will elect scouts into the Order of the Arrow, which is a brotherhood of scouts who commit to an extra level of service to scouting.  
Flower Sale – The flower sale is close to being ready to kick in to high gear.  February 20th will be the first day to turn in orders and Wayne Franklin and his crew are in serious preparation mode.  Now that all of our flower information is out there, get those sales started and bring them in.  No scout should ever leave until he knows that his sale has been processed.  If a scout is inaccessible and a correction is required, the sale will be delayed. 

Venture Crew 243 Breakfast Fund Raiser – What is next after Boy Scouts?  Well, Venture Crew 243 is the answer to that question.  Venture Crews participate in activities in which Boy Scouts are not permitted to participate which translate to even more fun.  In our case, Crew 243 accepts membership from any Boy Scout who is either an Eagle Scout or has all requirements fulfilled except the completion of the Eagle project.  Prior to turning 18 the scout must also be a member of  Troop 243.  The Venture Crew hosts an annual all you can eat pancake breakfast fundraiser at St. Barnabas.  It doubles as a community building activity for the parish also.  Please mark February 17th on your calendar and come out to support the crew.  These fund raisers pay for membership costs and many of the activities.  
Klondike Derby – Each year Troop 243 puts forward several teams to compete in the “Klondike Derby.”  Originally the Klondike Derby was intended to have scouts use sleds to transport supplies around a BSA camp and demonstrate various scout skills in weather that allows them to pull the sleds in the snow.  Fortunately snow, mud or even cold weather is not required but they can make things interesting.  However, to compete in the tradition established by Troop 243 teams from past years, these competitions do require preparation!  The derby organizers provide a list of provisionings that each team must bring and using those provisions, they will demonstrate various scout skills.  Every 1st class scout should have learned all of these skills.   Speed, knowledge of the skills and success at the challenges result in points scored and competition victory.  However, the competition is all in fun and all teams ultimately come together in fellowship on Saturday evening to celebrate a fun time and the victor’s success.  There is much fun to be had and the weekend of February 9th we will have some of that fun.  

Outings and Activities Rules – As we look forward to camping getting into full swing in 2013 your secretary will continue to pester you about the required paperwork and other rules.  We decided to give everyone a reminder of some of the troop’s rules related to having successful, safe and fun activities.  All of this can be found in the troop’s handbook however we wanted to give you some examples here.  When we take any trip with transportation provided by Troop 243, there will always be a permission slip/liability waiver required for anyone under the age of 18 signed by a parent or legal guardian.  If you do not have a signed permission slip you simply cannot ride the bus. National BSA rules require that every Boy have medical forms signed by a parent or legal guardian so we can effectively provide help as needed and cover a scout’s medical needs during an activity.  For an activity that lasts less than 72 hours, Parts A and B of the official medical form with a copy of the scout’s medical card is required.  These do not require a medical person’s signature.  If an activity will last longer than 72 hours a class C form, requiring a medical person’s signature is required.  These forms accompany the troop on every activity and a scout who is not current on their forms will not be allowed to camp with Troop 243.  Adult leaders are required to have the same forms in addition to training.  Any adult not meeting the BSA requirements is more than welcome to camp with us but can not camp as an official BSA leader.  In that role, the person who is normally a leader, will have to pay the guest price of the camp out.  Required medical forms must be renewed annually.  Please do not come to any activity and assume that our scout’s hard earned money will spent on “extra” forms for you to fill out.  Bring your own forms because we will not have extras.  We will continue with more of these as the year continues.

Troop Leadership Meetings –The adult leadership meetings will take place as normally scheduled at the end of February on February 25th in the St. Barnabas Annex.  The ASM meeting will be at 7:00 while the committee meeting will be held at 8:00.  All parents are invited to both meetings.  The PLC and Scoutmaster set the PLC meeting time and date.  Each Patrol Leader is expected to be there so contact you SPL for the time and place.

Miscellaneous – Scout Sunday Celebrations will take place at St. Martin of Tours on February 3rd at the 10:00 Mass and at St. Pius X on February 24th at the 9:00 Mass.  Merit Badge University is Saturday February 23rd.  After a discussion related to dues in our last committee meeting, and subsequent budget work, the committee decided to increase dues from $74 semiannually to $78 annually.  See the committee minutes and the weekly email sent on February 4th for details.



























